
 

 

CSKC PADDLE PULSE JANUARY 2024 
 
 
 
We've kicked off another year with a ripper of an event, the 20 Groynes, organised by Sutherland Shire Canoe Club and 

Dolls Point Paddlers.    A bunch of CSKC paddlers entered and took out the event like the champions they are.   

 

The “20 Groynes” is a fun Community Paddling event, run over 4 hours, offering a paddling challenge on the ever-

changing waters of Botany Bay, where competitors will paddle a 4-kilometre lap course, completing as many (or as 

few) laps as possible within the 4 hours. The event starts and ends at the Georges River 16ft Sailing Club, Sandringham. 

 

There were a number of options for entering the race: either paddle the full distance on your own OR enter as a relay.     

 

The overall winners were all CSCK club paddlers.  An phenomenal achievement and representation by our club 

paddlers, we should be very proud      

 

First place – Team CSKC2  with Michael McKeogh, Chris Murty and Johnny Lee @ 3 hours 45 minutes.  

Second Place – Team CSKC4 with Daniel Hilly, Max Brooks and Matthew Sheather @ 4 hours 50 minutes 

Third place was Team CSKC1 with Paul Moses, Steve Sey and David Pollack @ 3 hours 56 minutes.  

The first place Male Solo paddler was Robb Ingliss @ 3 hours 43 minutes 

Second Place Female Solo Paddler was Helen Lee completed 8 laps in 3 hours 48 minutes  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://georgesriversailingclub.com.au/


 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
Intestate News 
 
 
While visiting family up the Sunny Coast, I called into the Maroochydore Paddle Club and joined them for a couple of 

paddle sessions on the Maroochy River.  They were a great bunch of people and very accommodating, although they 

made me do some sprints, LOL.   

 

They have an AMAZING, dedicated clubhouse, with dedicated racks for storing boats, shower facilities, kitchen facilities 

and hoses out the front for washing the boats.    I sincerely wish we had the same.   

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

In recent interstate news, our very own President Michael McKeogh travelled across to Perth for a series of races.  He 

undertook an EPIC drive across loaded with 12 skis and managed 8 races in four weeks, some at 40 degrees Celsius, 

with varying wind challenges.  

  

Australia hosted the World Championships of Ocean Ski Paddling in Perth during November/December 2023. This saw 

record numbers of Aussies and International competition converging in Western Australia for the series of races. 

Mike and his doubles partner Teresa won silver in the world championships in their age group.   Cade and Trudi Barnes 

won Gold in the double ski in their category. Ben Constable, Cade, Trudi and Mike all did well in their singles races 

finishing at the pointy end of the race in a world class field. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

RACE SCHEDULES 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


